
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
21A Grosvenor Crescent  

Edinburgh EH12 5EL 
office@edinburgh.anglican.org 

0131 538 7033   
Charity Number: SC001214 

The Communicant 

News & Notices for the Diocese of Edinburgh 

28th November 2018 

 

NOTICES 
 
ALL 

 
Sleep in the Park 
A diocesan team including Bishop John, the Bishop’s 
Enabler of Mission and the Youth and Children Officer will 
be sleeping in Princes Street Gardens on 8 December to 
raise money for Social Bite’s campaign to end 
homelessness in Scotland. Why not join them? (see 
poster for details) You can also support them by 
donating here. 
 

 
ALL 

 
Link to Scottish Episcopal Institute Newsletter  
 
https://www.scotland.anglican.org/wp-content/uploads/NOVEMBER-2018-
SEI-NEWSLETTER.pdf 
 
 
 

Published by the Diocesan Office fortnightly, and circulated to all Clergy, Lay Readers, 
Treasurers & Vestry Secretaries, and Diocesan Synod Lay & Alternate Lay Representatives 

 
NEXT EDITION:  12th December 2018 

 

https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/fundraiser-display/showROFundraiserPage?userUrl=DioceseofEdinburgh&isTeam=true


 
 

News from the Bishop’s Enabler of Mission 
 

 

 

 

SLEEP IN THE PARK Diocesan Challenge : 8th December  7pm-6am 
COME AND JOIN Bishop John, Claire Benton Evans and myself as we sleep outside in 

Princes Street Gardens all night on 8th December to raise money and campaign for the 

homeless.  Can you not give up your comfortable bed and warm home for just one night to 

support those without? 

 

 

TO REGISTER sign up on the Social Bite website here and raise 

at least £100 sponsor money (of which £50 for registration), 

and tell us you are coming to join our team by emailing Sam. 

We will gather at 7pm for a simple Eucharist at St John’s 

Princes Street and then go together into the gardens about 

7.45pm. If you want to come along later look out for our big 

Diocesan flag and join us for Night Prayer 11pm led by Bishop 

John. For more details go to the Social Bite Website or email 

Sam, and for a poster for your church or newsletter is available 

on our website here (and follows in this Communicant). 

 

 

PLEASE DONATE to our Diocesan Team as an individual or as a congregation, by clicking 

on this link.  We need your encouragement! This will take you to the Virgin Money Giving 

page for our team, so that your donation counts against our crazy efforts! Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

Advent and Christmas Resource Lists 
Thanks to Nathalie Mares our brilliant new team member, we have created two lists of 

Advent and Christmas Resources to help you plan and prepare. The lists are on our 

Diocesan Website here ; where possible we would encourage you to order them via 

Cornerstone Bookshop in Edinburgh. Do let us know if you have any recommendations for 

further ideas and material and we hope to add to these lists in the coming weeks, so do 

check in again.  Email Annie with suggestions and comments. 

 

https://www.sleepinthepark.co.uk/
mailto:BishopsPA@dioceseofedinburgh.org
https://www.sleepinthepark.co.uk/
mailto:BishopsPA@dioceseofedinburgh.org
mailto:BishopsPA@dioceseofedinburgh.org
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/resources-for-our-churches/mission-resources/
https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/Team/DioceseofEdinburgh
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/resources-for-our-churches/mission-resources/
mailto:mission@dioceseofedinburgh.org


 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
ALL 

 
 
CANDLE STAND NEEDED 
 
Could you help St Mungo's West Linton obtain a votive candle 
stand. We have  had several requests from people wishing to light 
a candle during private prayer. Unfortunately this is not possible 
at present  as we do not have a suitable stand that could be left 
unattended. 
 
If anyone that knows of such an item that is surplus to 
requirements, please email Ian Kerry:- ianmichaelkerry@btinternet.com 
 
The item could be collected 
 

 
RECTORS & PRIESTS 
IN CHARGE 

 
CONGREGATIONAL STATISTICS 
 
The date for collecting the statistics 
is “not later than 10 days after the 
Eve of Advent Sunday” – which is 
approaching!  The online form is, I 
hope, easier to use in getting these 
figures submitted, can be found on 
the “Forms” page at: 
 
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/resources-diocesan-office/ 
  

 
ALL 

 
DIOCESAN OFFICE CONTACTS 
 
Now that we have 
office@edinburgh.anglican.org as a 
‘general’ email, being check usually once 
a day, you can now contact us all at the 
office here direct on our individual emails 
and Direct Dial telephone numbers.  We 
hope that this will get you to the right 
person each time and avoid too many 
messages being passed around the office!  All our contact details, areas of work 
and office hours can be found at: 
 
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/diocesan-staff/staff-based-at-the-diocesan-
office/  
 
 

mailto:ianmichaelkerry@btinternet.com?subject=Votive%20Candle%20Stand
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/resources-diocesan-office/
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/diocesan-staff/staff-based-at-the-diocesan-office/
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/diocesan-staff/staff-based-at-the-diocesan-office/


 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 

CHANGES & APPOINTMENTS 
Revd Simon Cake                 Centre of Mission, Scottish Borders 
 

   The Revd Richard Percival died on 19th November 

CALENDAR 

Saturday 1st December               Ordination of Revd Margaret Pedersen , Holy Trinity, Melrose                                                                                               

Sunday 2nd December                  Bishop Preaching and Presiding at Rosslyn Chapel 

Sunday  2nd December                 Bishop attends the Nativity Blessing and Carol Concert, St  Andrew’s       
                                                         Square Gardens, Edinburgh 

Saturday 8th December                Eucharist at St John’s, Princes Street and Sleep in the Park 

Monday 10th December               Diocesan Buildings Committee meets 

Sunday 16th December                 Bishop to Preach and Preside, Old St Paul’s, Edinburgh 

ADVANCE NOTICES 

Saturday 9th March 2019            Diocesan Synod @St Paul’s & St George’s, Edinburgh 



 
 
 
 
 

Sharing Social Media 

Have you visited the Diocese of Edinburgh Facebook and Twitter pages 
recently? Or, know that they exist! The Diocesan social media feeds are more 
active than ever, sharing engaging content, news and information from around 

the Diocese. The rise in activity has had a positive reaction, with information and events in your 
church being shared to a wider audience. We are producing more videos and exciting content (such 
as in the images below!) for everyone to get their teeth stuck into and share with each other. We are 
also keen to share anything you post, such as your good news, vacancies, or just pictures of your 
church and its people, giving your stories a much wider audience than they would have normally. If 
you’re not subscribed to our social media accounts, you simply have to “like” or “follow” our pages. 
For those of you who don’t use social media, the Diocesan Twitter feed has been embedded into the 
Diocesan Website homepage, so you won’t need to sign up to social media to see content.   
 
If you would like to organise a meeting to discuss your churches Social Media, please contact 
jparsons@dioceseofedinburgh.org to book a time. 
 

Click here for the Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/DioceseEdinburgh/  
                                    Twitter page: https://twitter.com/EdinDiocese  

 



Free to a new home! 

18 copies of Common Ground (word edition) 

1 glass display cabinet (IKEA) with possibility to light from top 

Please contact Christ Church Morningside, 6a Morningside Road, EH10 4DD by email or 
phone if you are interested/to arrange uplift: manager@6a.org.uk 0131 2290090 



SAVE THE DATE: 

Diocese of Edinburgh CMD Event 
“MADE  IN  THE  IMAGE  OF  GOD” 

A reflective day for our clergy and lay readers to explore gender identity 

Wednesday 16th January 2019  10-4  at the Walpole Hall @St Mary’s Cathedral 

The day will be facilitated by Jo Clifford (playwright and actor) and Maxwell Reay (Chaplain, 
NHS Lothian) 

Questions: marion@cathedral.net  

Bookings: nmares@dioceseofedinburgh.org  (include dietary requirements) 

Part Time Administrative Assistant
The vestry of St Mark’s Church in Portobello is seeking to recruit a part time administrative assistant.
This new role will be key in streamlining the work of the congregation and enabling us to move forward in a 
strategic way on a large building project.
Duties will include: secretarial work, aiding the communication of the congregation (including the creation 
of posters and booklets), help with online communication channels, some book-keeping and liaison with 
external contractors.
Hours: 6 hours a week, preferably to be worked in two mornings of 3 hours.
Pay: £10 ph
For further details please contact:
Rector; Sophia Marriage – rector@stmarksportobello.org
Or on 07787 553537

Closing Date: Sunday 9th December at 12 noon.

mailto:marion@cathedral.net
mailto:nmares@dioceseofedinburgh.org
mailto:rector@stmarksportobello.org




A Day Retreat in the City? 

Opportunities for a few hours 'time out' for busy clergy, 
parents, carers or if you just prefer to 'retreat' locally in 
Edinburgh. Time to reflect at the start of the year, a reading 
morning, ponder, pray, replenish; use the time as you 
wish. Garden hut available for a few hours or a day. Heat, light, 
kettle/snacks, easy chairs and table, separate entrance, 3min 
walk to Botanics. Donation basis for hut. Optional 
accompaniment in various forms to suit. Usual 
availability Thursday, Friday or Saturday but please enquire.  

More information from Elizabeth White 
elizabeth@reflectivespaces.org.uk  

mailto:elizabeth@reflectivespaces.org.uk
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A Quiet Day for Advent 
Saturday 1st December 2018 - 10am to 4pm 
 
Step aside from the busyness of the Advent season. The day will be 
punctuated with reflections and communal prayer but will also give 
quiet space for your own thoughts and response.  
 
There will be an opportunity to walk in the beautiful grounds of 
Carberry Estate. 
 
This year we have a massage therapist who will be available in the 
afternoon to provide foot or chair massage for those who want it 
(further details and charges to follow). 
 
Refreshments will be provided. Please bring a packed lunch. 
 
Hosted by Healthlink360 at Elphinstone Wing, Carberry, 
Musselburgh, EH21 8PW 
 
Facilitated by Duncan Hughes and Di Hollow of the Epiphany Group. 
 
Donations of between £5 to £30 welcome. 
 
For further details and to book please email 
dghughesssc@gmail.com  
 
Numbers are limited so book early to avoid disappointment! 
  



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

        




